
 

LONDON ASSEMBLY LABOUR 
Andrew Dismore AM 
London Assembly Member for Barnet and Camden 
City Hall 
The Queen’s Walk 
London 
SE1 2AA 
 
10/09/2020 
 
Objection to planning application for Land Between Broadfields Primary School And 
Hartland Drive Edgware Barnet HA8 8JP, Ref: 20/4031/FUL 
 
Dear Sir or Madam, 
 
I am writing to object to the above application in my capacity as London Assembly Member 
for Barnet and Camden. 
 
The current application is for a development which is 22% larger than the previous one, 
comprising 137 units, against the 112 that already have permission. This increase in density 
is unacceptable, and sets an unwanted precedent for allowing ever denser developments on 
this site. 
 
Further, whereas the previous application allowed for only 3-storey blocks of flats, the latest 
application seeks permission for up to 5-storey blocks, which are adjacent to playing areas 
of the school grounds. This is an unacceptable invasion of privacy of the school and pupils 
within it, as well as being too high. 
 
For all of the above reasons, this planning application should be refused.  
  
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 
Andrew Dismore AM 
London Assembly Member for Barnet and Camden 
City Hall 
The Queen’s Walk 



London 
SE1 2AA 
Andrew.dismore@london.gov.uk 
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